
NRHS Bulletin Production Update 
 
I wanted to provide the NRHS Board a brief update on the status of NRHS Bulletin production. 
Volume 79, No. 3 was mailed in late August and should have been received by all members by 
now. The last issue of Volume 79 is in production now and I hope to have it in the mail in 
December. It contains an article on coal railroading in West Virginia and a look at the Berkshire 
type locomotive – specifically on the Pere Marquette Railway. 
 
Planning is under way for the 2017 issues, which will be Volume 80, Nos. 1-3 (assuming the 
Board approves the budget as proposed). We have some exciting content lined up for these 
issues including topics such as the Strasburg Rail Road, the Pittsburg, Shawmut & Northern 
Railroad and the UP Steam program. 
 
I am looking for folks that are interesting in authoring articles. If anyone in your Chapter has an 
idea for an article, please have them reach out to me at bulletin@nrhs.com. 
 
Thanks, 
Jeff Smith 
Editor, NRHS Bulletin 
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